
 
TOWN OF WALPOLE 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts  
  

  
 

 

 
Minutes of Meeting 

March 28, 2023 
 

 
The Board of Assessors met on Tuesday, March 28, 2023, at 5:00 pm, Room 116, Town Hall.  The 
following Board members were present:  John Fisher, Chair, Richard Zaccaro, Clerk, Denise Ellis, 
Member, also participating Dennis Flis, Director of Assessing and Jennifer Florio, Deputy 
Assessor.  
 
The Board of Assessors, recognized Richard Zaccaro, in successfully completing the “Department of 
Revenue Course 101 – Assessment Administration: Law Procedures and Valuation “, which includes 
Classification Training Workshop. 
 
The Board review and discussed applications for abatements for FY 2023. The Board, voted 3-0-0, to 
deny the following applications: 
049-008  032-071 033-186 026-013 014-087 
 
The Board review and discussed applications for abatements for FY 2023. The Board, voted 3-0-0, to 
approve the following applications: 
Account # 345430 180.61  Account # 343530 297.85 
 
The Board review and discussed application for exemption for FY 2023. The Board, voted 3-0-0, to 
approve the following Clause 41C exemption application: 
026-103 
 
The Board review and discussed applications for exemptions for FY 2023. The Board, voted 3-0-0, to 
approve the following Clause 41A exemption applications: 
019-084  027-385 026-111 
 
Motor Vehicle Excise 2nd Commitment: $499,064.05                     
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